
Message 

From: Rachel Podolak [/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP 
(FYDI BOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPI ENTS/CN=BC3CE6CB850D4FD799E6573B90574361-RACH EL PODO] 

Sent: 22/03/2020 13:34:50 
To: Andrew.Goodall@Gov.WaIes; Peter.Saul@rcgp.org.uk; mair.hopkin@rcgp.org.uk 
CC: David Bailey;_._._._. PD 
Subject: RE: In confidence: Communication to Gps 
Attachments: BMA Letter to PM re PPE testing.pdf 

Thank you for advance sight of this communication. 

PPE 
Before we list our comments on the letter, it is essential that we gain clarity on the PPE guidance for GPs and other 
doctors/healthcare professionals in Wales. I attach a letter from Chaand to the Prime Minister for information. Whilst I 
do not feel a public dispute on this would be helpful in Wales, we must insist on PPE being supplied in line with the WHO 
guidance and latest research as follows: 

• Health care workers involved in the direct care of patients should use the following PPE: gowns, gloves, medical 
mask, and eye protection (goggles or face shield). 

• Specifically, for aerosol-generating procedures (e.g. tracheal intubation, non-invasive ventilation, tracheostomy, 
cardiopulmonary resuscitation, manual ventilation before intubation, bronchoscopy) health care workers should 
use respirators, eye protection, gloves and gowns; aprons should also be used if gowns are not fluid resistant. 

If there is an issue with supply but all efforts are being made to secure, that would be understood. A confirmatory 
paragraph in the letter and public statement on this would provide an enormous amount of reassurance to NHS staff, 
who are going above and beyond to support the response to the pandemic. We will be writing to the profession this 
week and would be keen to refer to this position on PPE. 

The letter 
• We believe that all letters should be signed by Welsh Government/the CMO to ensure they have the weight 

needed to encourage patients to act. 
• We support the list of high risk groups as proposed, although clarity would be welcomed on the definition of 

'severe' asthma or COPD. Has Addison's disease been proactively considered for addition? 
• Are there/could there be arrangements in secondary care to take calls/provide advice to GPs? 
• Letter to patient could be explicit that this acts a 12 week 'sick note' for employers to reduce questions/demand 

on GPs. 
• Letter to patient should advise that they may need to leave home for essential care. 
• Please could hyperlinks to RCGP guidance be included for easy access? 
• It would be helpful to see the letter to patients as you suggest. The wording re 'discussion with GP' will be 

important as this may not be manageable, dependent on volume, the information available to the GP and the 
current unprecedent demands on the service. 

I would be happy to discuss any of the above. BMA Cymru Wales is absolutely committed to working with the Welsh 
Government, and other partners, to do everything we can to ensure that doctors are supported to be able to look after 
the people of Wales to the best of their ability. 
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